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● October continues to be a busy month with student learning! Our students
continue to take the opportunity to grow and learn.  They are truly amazing!

● Staffing for our open EA positions continues to be challenging. We have some
additional staff that we have been able to hire.

● On October 3, we had an unexpected early dismissal due to a mechanical failure
that resulted in smoke in SUN and ALEX. Students responded patiently and the
assistance provided by Faribault Police Department and Faribault Fire Department
was very much appreciated.

● Congratulations to Superintendent Hillmann who was named Superintendent of
the Year! We appreciate all of our member district Superintendents and the
support provided to CVSEC.

● Our 2021-2022 Fiscal Audit is underway this week. Thank you to Kim Washa for
all the additional work necessary to make this happen smoothly.

● Staff Development continues in many areas, including our teachers’ ability to write
and deliver effective IEPs (Individualized Education Programs). This school year,
all staff who complete IEP paperwork are completing the AXIS 3 CVSEC Academy
which is a month-by-month approach to diving into specific pieces of the IEP
process. We are regrounding the “why and how” we do things as well as
supporting new teaching staff.

Providing all students with the opportunities necessary to be successful in their
home, school and community in a safe and nurturing environment.


